
 

 
 
April 10, 2016 
 
 

Status of Ontario District / H4S Internal Division 
 
As reported at last fall’s HOD meeting, the Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) had written to the 
District stating that in order for H4S to apply for charitable status, the District must file an 
application using form T2050. 
 
Geoff Shields, Bruce Dibble and I spent considerable time and effort investigating the 
requirements, completing and documenting information required by the application and it was 
mailed to the CRA on February 25, 2016. 
 
In the committee’s report submitted to last fall’s HOD, it was naively anticipated that we were 
hopeful to have the Internal Division in place in time for the 2015 tax filing deadline of June 30, 
2016.  During discussions with the CRA, however, it was made clear that once the CRA 
received the application it could take up to 2 months for the CRA to confirm the completeness of 
the application, up to another 5 months for the application to be assigned to a senior agent and 
yet another 6 – 12 months to complete the review, for a potential waiting period of 13 to 19 
months. 
 
On March 14 the CRA wrote returning our application.  I have attached a copy of that letter.  
The committee believes that the CRA are looking for the Ontario District’s Governing 
Documents to be more explicit regarding its status as a ‘head body’ and the way it oversees 
H4S as an ‘internal division’. 
 
We plan to work with the CRA to determine the minimum amount of work to be done to close 
this gap, which may mean making some changes to the Ontario District’s Governing 
Documents. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Bruce Herdman 






